April 25, 2014 Board Minutes
Present:  Linda Wood, Susie Merritt, Joy Terry, Kathi Eckerich

Website updates:  Lorraine has put some new photos on, and the 2014 newsletter, and minutes from our last meeting.  We did discuss changing our website to make it more user friendly, but tabled the conversation until Lorraine can be present.  Since she is doing the updates, we want to make certain that it will be easier for her to use, and also want to discuss cost.  The current website cost about $800.00 to set up, so we should definitely know what a new one would entail.  

Insurance: Clear Round is still working on theirs, and we have not yet received refunds from the insurance company for the INDA shows.  Linda has contacted them.

Show Committee:  Lorraine has put a link on our website for a map to Medicine Horse

Continuing education:  This will be our last one until fall.  Susie had a great idea to change these to 2 big ones-one in the late fall and one in the early spring-maybe with several speakers.  That way the membership can know what and when to expect them, rather than having random ones that don’t seem really well attended.  We should consider what day of the week is better for most, and may change the meeting place to Joy’s place and provide food, so folks don’t feel they need to purchase food.  Ulrike has expressed interest in coming back again, so we will want to include her as a speaker.

Daniel Stewart clinic update:  Linda will get the dates and topics so that we can encourage our membership to attend.

Email from Christel:  Christel Carlson sent an email to the board suggesting that the intro participants in her recognized shows be eligible for the Year-End INDA awards.  The Board was in favor of keeping those awards to INDA schooling show attendants only, but liked her ideas of encouraging our intro riders to try a ride at a recognized show.  Linda will contact Christel and get more information about the cost and requirements for riders to attend one of her shows, and will develop a flyer to put in our show packets.  We briefly discussed how we could get more INDA members to volunteer at the recognized shows, and vice versa-how we can get some of the recognized show volunteers to volunteer at our shows as well.  Encouraging members and offered incentives (t-shirts, etc) seem to be about all we could come up with. 
Sponsorship check to SSHF shows:  We decided that we had previously voted to continue sponsorship this year at a cost of $360.00 for the 4 shows and will request to sponsor the musical rides classes.  Joy will do that.  Susie will also contact SSHF about being a sponsor for INDA shows.    

Next meeting:  Probably will be an email meeting after the first show.  Please contact Linda about any desired agenda items.  

Presentation by Dr. Schneider:  Very informative discussion about joint injections.  Susie, do you have any written materials about his presentation that we could send to Nina?  In summary, Dr. Schneider said that joint injections should only be done after a diagnosis is made and that joints with a high degree of flexibility (fetlocks, knees) are not good candidates.  The particular joints in the hock that lend themselves to injections don’t move a lot and may not improve without injections (rest and time not so helpful).  There is always the possibility of infection from an injection, but the incidence is very low.  He liked to refer to a scale of 1 to 10 in the potential for improvement for certain types of treatments.  Joint injections with steroids were listed as a 10 (again, for appropriate situations) and supplements (glucosamine, legend, adequan, etc) somewhere between 1 and 4.  The big question with supplements is not that they do harm, but are they really helpful.  We really appreciated Dr. Schneider taking the time to speak to INDA!!!   
Respectfully submitted by acting secretary,

Linda Wood

